

Bramley Village Society

Minutes of Meeting

Date: 4th February 2016
Location: Bramley Village Hall
Present: Joe O'Connell, Richard Farr, Alan Deal, Steve Moschidis, Margaret Darvill, Des Parker.
Apologies: Murray Campbell, Phil Scattergood, Tony Allenby
Public Present: Sue O'Connell

2. Minutes of previous Meetings

The minutes of the January meeting were agreed and signed.

Actions

3. Matters Arising (Where not covered elsewhere)

- New treasurer still wanted if any volunteer can be identified.

All

4. Correspondence

- Richard advised he was not writing to Waverley about the use of garage at 41b Eastwood Road, as the description on the Estate Agent website has reverted to 'garage'.
- SCC has responded to our notifications of blocked drains/puddling:
 - a) Outside NISA – *"We have visited the site and Issued job to veg gang to dig out as in car parking area and never enough space for jetter."*
 - b) Outside Bramley Grange – *"We have visited the site and on closer inspection the problem does not need immediate work. We will continue to monitor and consider it when planning future works."*
 - c) Outside St Catherine's – *"We have visited the site and placed on drainage investigation list."*

5. Finance

Nothing to report.

6. Planning

6.1 Land on A281 (near school) between road and Greenway.

Reportedly, someone based in Chichester has made an offer of £30K for this land, which the owner has rejected as too low.

Joe to continue to liaise with Maurice on this issue.

JO'C

6.2. WA/2015/2395 – Dunsfold Park, Stovolds Hill, Cranleigh

- Joe attended the last Bramley Parish Council (BPC) Planning meeting .
- BPC are making preliminary comments by 5 Feb deadline, and have requested Waverley extend comment period. Waverley have advised BPC they will consider comments received up to the decision date of 7 April 2016.
- BPC are liaising with other local parishes on the issue, and insisting on seeing relevant reports not yet made available.
- BPC will be organising a village public meeting in March.
- Joe has circulated Linersh Wood residents' comments and Stuart White comments by e-mail.
- Murray has requested that BVS comments should include *"Not to preclude access route to A3 at Milford"*.

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • After general discussion, Richard undertook to draft BVS comments and circulate for agreement prior to submitting to Waverley website by 5pm Friday 5th Feb. Comments to reserve submission of further comments if appropriate. • Richard Seaborne has requested assistance from BVS to carry out surveys of traffic queue build up through Bramley during morning peak over the next 3 weeks. Joe to prepare survey form and organise a volunteer rota to commence Monday 8th Feb. 	<p>RF</p> <p>JO'C</p>
<p>7. Communication</p> <p><i>7.1 BVS Website.</i> Website is now back up and running. Link to BPC website is required.</p> <p><i>7.2 Queen's 90th birthday (due to be celebrated 12 June)</i> Vicar is keen to mark, possibly with a picnic event following Church service. BVS will support but not organise.</p> <p><i>7.3 Working party with BPC</i> BPC have requested help with:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a) Traffic survey as last item under 'Planning' above. b) Clearance of fallen oak tree on verge at Birtley Road. Need for certification of chainsaw users to be clarified, and volunteers called for & organised. <p><i>7.4 Bramley Resilience Group</i> Joe attended 1st meeting. BPC will be setting up a regular sub-committee to include a BVS rep. Remit will include flooding and other emergencies.</p>	<p>SM</p> <p>JO'C</p>
<p>8. Events</p> <p><i>8.1 Repeat of open evening for Bramley businesses.</i> Phil working on.</p> <p><i>8.2 Bramley Showcase – Monday evening 7th March</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • To be advertised on "Streetlife" and refreshed as event becomes imminent. • Signs being updated. • Phil has volunteered to organise drinks. • New Vicar to be invited. • Flyers to be put in Library. • Invitation letter to go to relatively recent house sales in Bramley as identified from Zoopla. <p><i>8.3 BBQ, in co-operation with cricket club.</i> Sue is waiting on Cricket Club to define suitable dates mid-June to mid-July from their fixture list, and will be meeting with them next Tuesday.</p> <p><i>8.4 St George's Dinner – Saturday 23rd April</i> Tickets to be available for sale at Showcase evening.</p>	<p>PS</p> <p>JO'C/SM</p> <p>JO'C</p> <p>PS</p> <p>JO'C</p> <p>RF</p> <p>RF</p> <p>SO'C</p> <p>JO'C</p>
<p>9. Scheduled meeting dates 3 March, 7 April, 5 May, 2 June, 7 July, 4 August 2016.</p>	
<p>10. Next meeting Thursday 3rd March at 8pm in the Village Hall meeting room.</p>	
<p>11. Any Other Business – none</p>	

Post meeting note :

Tony Allenby has tendered apologies in advance for the next 2 meetings as he is due to have surgery to renew his replacement heart valve in the near future.
Hope it all goes well Tony.

Distribution BVS committee members, BPC liaison – Sue O'Connell